
 

 

Dear Student, 
 
On behalf of the Nursing and Midwifery Allocations office, we would like to welcome you to the DkIT. 
Geraldine Killeen and I are responsible for the clinical placement module of your course. 
Clinical placement occurs in each semester and will take place throughout the North East region, including 
Dublin, and Letterkenny (Midwifery programme) 
Your first placement will take place for a four week period in Nov - Dec 2023. In order to prepare for this 
placement, you need to have completed the following;   
 

 Registration with the Nursing and Midwifery board of Ireland (NMBI) 

 Garda Vetting  

 Occupational health declaration. 

*You cannot commence clinical placement unless this process is complete. 
 
Registration with NMBI - NMBI are the regulatory body for Nursing and Midwifery in Ireland. We will 
help you with this process during your induction week in the DkIT.  
 
What do you need to bring to the DkIT to register with NMBI? 

 Passport- the original and a copy of the original  

or 

 National Identity card and a copy of the original 

Garda Vetting. What do you need to bring to the DkIT on your first week? 

 
You will need two of the following ID documents to complete the Garda vetting process,   

 An in-date passport 

 Birth certificate 

 Full driving licence 

 Student card 

Other forms of identification include Irish public services card, bank statement, Age card, payslip, utility 
bill. 
If you have lived abroad for more than 6 months, police clearance is required. Please contact the relevant 
embassy for guidance. We recommend you begin this process as soon as you receive your DkIT offer. 
 
*If Garda vetting is not complete, you will not be able to proceed with placement. You will complete 
this 4 week placement in the summer of 2024. 
 
Occupational health vaccinations and declaration – You will be meeting with the occupational 
health nurses who will inform you of the requirements. 
 
We look forward to meeting you and welcoming you to the DkIT. 

Louise Wayenberg / Geraldine Killeen Nursing and Midwifery Allocations Officers 

T. 042 9370349 louise.wayenberg@dkit.ie   geraldine.killeen@dkit.ie 
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